
Public Hearing 

Reducing speed limit – O’Quinn Loop 

December 18, 2023 

 

As advertised a public hearing was held on Monday, December 18, 2023 at 5:40 p.m. at the Police Jury 

Meeting Room of the Courthouse Building, 200 Court Street, Ste. 207, Ville Platte, La to hear public 

comments and/or questions on reducing the speed limit from 45 mph to 25 mph on O’Quinn Loop, located 

in District #7. 

A resident on O’Quinn Loop addressed the Jury stating that property owners on said road are trying to 

reduce the speed due to the road being narrow which is hazardous when vehicles are passing each other 

at a high speed. 

Being there were no comments from the public, the hearing was declared closed.  

 

________________________________   ________________________________ 

Bryan Vidrine, President    Chester Granger, Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 


